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Colonel Zadok Magruder High School

Office of the Principal

November 20, 2019

Dear Magruder Staff and Families,

I am writing to inform you about the arrest of Mr. Peter Mason, a special education teacher at
Magruder High School, on charges sex abuse of a minor and fourth-degree sex offense by a person
in a position of authority. The charges stem from an alleged inappropriate contact between Mr.
Mason and a Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) student.

MCPS is fully cooperating with law enforcement on this matter. Mr. Mason was immediately
placed on administrative leave after the allegations of his actions were made to the school.

Mr. Mason has been employed with MCPS since 2011. He worked as a paraeducator at Northwest

High School from 2011 to 2015 and has worked as a special education teacher at Magruder High
School since 2015.

These charges are deeply concerning and unacceptable and represent a serious breach of trust,
responsibility, integrity and the law. We hold our employees to a high standard of character and
these allegations violate that. Please know that the safety of our students is our top priority and we
work every day to ensure that we maintain a safe learning environment for all.

We are commitied to the well-being of all of our students. A support team of school psychologists
and counselors from MCPS will join with our staff beginning tomorrow, and will be available as
needed to provide counseling and support to students.

I want to thank the MCPS employees who quickly reported these allegations when they were
brought to their attention.

If you have any additional questions, please contact me at 240-740-5550. Also, if you or your child
has any information that may be helpful to the investigation, I ask that you call the Special Victims
Investigations Division of the Montgomery County Police Department at 240-773-5400.

Sincerely,
Leroy C. Ejans, Ed.D.
Principal
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